
 

 

ROYAL SCHOOLS MEMORANDUM  2022 

SCHOOL: ROYAL SCHOOLS SKY CITY  

TO: ALL PARENTS 

FROM: SCHOOL BASED SUPPORT TEAM 

SUBJECT: HEALTH AND SAFETY 

DATE: FEBRUARY 7, 2022 
  

Dear Parents / Guardians, 
 
 
As a school we have noted with great concern the disturbing surge of the presence of space cookies in 

the school. Such products are harmful to our learners and we are taking a firm stance against any 

learners who are bringing these dangerous substances into the school environment. Our school is meant 

to be safe for learners to grow, not just academically but also socially in preparation for the big world. 

In light of this, NO learner will be allowed to bring any cakes, scones or muffins to school. An exception 

will be made for learner birthdays. If your child is celebrating his/hers the parents need to deliver the 

cakes to the reception and it will then be taken to class. Kindly relay this information to our children. 

Should a learner need to use any form of medication, this should be handed in by the parent at the front 

office at the beginning of the day. No medication will be allowed at school unless prescribed by a 

physician. (Proof needs to be submitted) 

Thank you for your unwavering support, it is greatly appreciated. 

 

Kind Regards 

Royal Schools Sky City Management 

 
Mrs E Botes 
Executive Principal 
ebotes@royalschools.co.za 
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